### **Email from Mark Sexton to Independent Office for Police Conduct ("IOPC")**

Source: 6029679/21Telegram channel

https://t.me/publicannouncement602967921/764

Date: 25 May 2022 at 15:29:24 BST

To: !enquiries <enquiries@policeconduct.gov.uk>

Subject: FAO Lucas.

Dear IOPC and Lucas,

Lucas firstly please can I apologise for my animated outburst yesterday Tuesday, the 24th of May 2022. Please understand it was not personal and directed towards you, it is merely five months of frustration due to the lack of contact or common courtesy displayed by the IOPC, the Metropolitan police, Warwickshire police and West Midlands police.

Thank you for taking the time to listen and the advice you have given of which I am grateful, to fully document everything in one email for your office to assess as a matter of urgency.

#### 1, IOPC

Original lengthy complaint made direct to your office on the 28th of January 2022.

Complaint acknowledged by the IOPC on the 4th of February 2022 and three reference numbers were allocated as follows;

2022/165133 for West Midlands Police. 2022/165134 for Warwickshire Police. 2022/165135 for Metropolitan Police.

All forces were forwarded and notified of the complaints accordingly.

I was advised to allow fifteen working days for contact from the three forces.

West Midlands police and Warwickshire police sent an automated reply acknowledgement on the 25th of February 2022 and the Metropolitan police sent an automated reply acknowledgement on the 26th of February 2022.

On the 21st of March 2021 at 9:30 am I make contact with your office and spoke to Lucas. I explained there is no further contact from The Metropolitan Police or Warwickshire Police. Lucas advised me he will email the forces to get an update.

Still to date there has been no other contact from Warwickshire police or the Metropolitan police.

On the 17th of March 2022 the professional standards Department at West Midlands police sent an email to me saying they are not investigating the complaint and it has been filed.

On the 24th of May 2022 I made contact with your office and spoke to Lucas. I explained my frustrations about the lack of contact. I was advised to document all contact and communication in relation to these matters, in one email, to this office, for you to assess and action as a matter of urgency.

## 2, The Metropolitan Police,

A criminal complaint was made at Hammersmith police station on the 20th of December 2021.

In attendance with Mark Sexton were two practicing lawyers Philip Hyland and Lois Bayliss and a medical doctor, Sam White.

Evidence was supplied and verbalised over a six-hour period to a constable who in turn provided a crime number for the offences of Gross Negligence Manslaughter and Misconduct in Public Office. Named offenders were clearly identified.

Crime reference number 6029679/21 refers.

Over a ten-week period a significant amount of evidence was provided to the Metropolitan police CID department at Hammersmith police station who provided a file dropbox to submit all of the evidence. A detective was allocated to collect and collate the evidence.

We were later informed a number of other detectives were involved and the investigation was being run by a chief inspector whose name we were never provided with.

Evidence was provided in electronic form, on memory sticks, in folders, videos, links, articles and typed statements.

The evidence submitted was vast, fully documented, irrefutable and damning, outlining serious criminal offences being committed by senior members of government, senior members of the civil service and senior serving police constables.

Evidence was supplied by many world-renowned experts in the field of medicine, cardiology, immunology, science, data, lawyers, barristers, serving and retired nurses and doctors and retired police constables. Not just from within the United Kingdom but from many countries around the world and many of whom are world leading experts in their fields.

Over four hundred victim and witness statements were obtained and provided by lawyer Lois Bayliss, NHS whistle blower statements, care home worker whistle blower statements, statements from serving GPs some of which were harrowing to read.

Despite the vast amount of irrefutable evidence, despite being able to identify twenty one serious criminal offences being committed and despite being able to identify at least fifteen named known offenders, the case was closed.

On the 22nd of February 2022 deputy assistant commissioner Jane Connors went public to say no crimes were identified and the matter was closed.

Detective superintendent Tor Garnett from Hammersmith CID sent a one-page letter to the four original informants and complainants, stating, no crimes were identified and there will be no further investigation.

What is most concerning, at no point did anyone from the Metropolitan police from December 20th 2021 up to and including the 22nd of February 2022 make contact with any of the victims, any of the witnesses, or any of the world-renowned experts who were offering their evidence and expertise to assist The Metropolitan Police. It is also believed not one of the alleged offenders were spoken to or contacted.

On the 25th of February 2022 a thirty-page letter was sent to deputy assistant commissioner Connors and detective superintendent Garnett.

The letter was sent by lawyer Philip Hyland with assistance from lawyer Lois Bayliss, Dr Sam White and retired constable Mark Sexton.

The letter outlined the failings of the Metropolitan police for their lack of investigation, it also identified a number of serious issues and misconceptions made by the senior officers in their letter to the informants from the 22nd of February.

On the 18th of May 2022 lawyer Philip Hyland received a letter from Detective Superintendent Tor Garnett. She again reiterated no criminal offences are identified, no further investigation will take place and any further documents submitted will not be actioned.

This is a blatant disregard of the law, the irrefutable evidence submitted has been ignored, a cover up is taking place and it is clear that Superintendent Tor Garnett is perverting the course of justice as is Deputy Assistant Commissioner Jane Connors.

# 3, Perverting the course of Justice,

On the 21st of March 2022 I made contact with the Metropolitan police and spoke to SN135 Samuel who created a CAD number 2269 this was at 11:35 am on this day.

I made a criminal complaint against Deputy Assistant Commissioner Jane Connors and Detective Superintendent Tor Garnett for the offence of Perverting the Course of Justice due to their deliberate covering up of serious criminality by members of parliament, civil servants and senior police constables.

On the 30th of March 2022 at 16:50 hours I was contacted by Sergeant Norton from Charing Cross police station and he created CAD reference 1879 of the 30/03/2022.

Sergeant Norton spent 45 minutes obtaining the necessary information and in turn documented the same. Sergeant Norton sent the criminal allegation direct to the Central West Professional Standards Unit, who would most likely send it on to the directorate of professional standards due to the nature of the complaint and who it was against.

I was advised somebody would be in touch within two to three weeks and as is true to from, today the 25th of May 2022, I have had no contact at all from anyone within the Metropolitan Police regarding this or any other matter.

### 4, Complaint by lawyer Philip Hyland.

On the 3rd of May 2022 lawyer Philip Hyland of PJH law made a complaint to the IOPC. This is regarding the conduct of Deputy Assistant Commissioner Jane Connors and the conduct of the Metropolitan police.

Reference number 154202 of the 3rd of May 2022 was allocated accordingly.

Please note this complaint by Philip Hyland is all part of the same incident regarding crime reference number 6029679/21.

#### 5, The police Federation of the Metropolitan Police.

Due to the serious concerns many people have, me included, surrounding the conduct of senior ministers, civil servants and senior police constables. I felt it was my duty to make direct contact with Mr Ken Marsh who is the chair of the Federation of the Metropolitan police.

A number of emails were sent to Mr Marsh by me, containing various information, documents and reports surrounding events from December 2021 up-to and including the present day. It is only right as the chair of the federation Mr Marsh has a duty to his members to make them fully aware of the crimes being committed and by who.

A total of twelve emails were sent to Mr Marsh by me;

16/2/22, 6 emails sent.

26/2/22, 3 emails sent.

29/3/22, 1 email sent.

31/3/22, 1 email sent.

25/5/22, 1 email sent.

Only three emails were sent to me in reply by Mr Marsh.

16/2/22, 3 emails sent to me.

To the best of my belief and knowledge Mr Ken Marsh has failed as is his duty as a serving constable to notify his members of the crimes being committed and by who.

### 6, Misconduct in public office offences by all "partygate" attendees.

On the 10th of May 2022 I attended Parliament and spoke to constables on duty. I had with me, in an envelope, paperwork detailing and documenting offences of Misconduct in Public Office against Boris Johnson and Rishi Sunak. I was advised to send the paperwork in the post addressed to the Metropolitan police at The Palace of Westminster.

On this day I also attended number 10 Downing Street, but due to only armed officers being available I was unable to leave the paperwork for their attention. So, I

attended the nearest post office and addressed and stamped the envelopes and sent them to the police at Westminster and to the police at Downing Street.

On this day I attended Charing Cross police station and advised them I want to make a criminal complaint of Misconduct in Public Office against Boris Johnson and Rishi Sunak.

I met with two constables, I produced the paperwork and I was met with hostility, rudeness, I was dismissed and told this matter had already been dealt with by means of a fixed penalty notice, issued by a judge, in a court of law that Boris Johnson and Rishi Sunak had attended.

Naturally I challenged the constable that he was lying to my face, the very point of accepting and paying a fixed penalty notice means you do not need to attend court or speak to a judge. This defeats the object of the fix penalty notice in the first place.

The officer was rude, dismissive and told me I can stay sat in the police station or I can leave, it's entirely up to me and he wasn't interested in what I had to report having taken advice from his Sergeant.

From Charing Cross I attended Hammersmith police station and I provided the same paperwork in an envelope for the attention of detective Superintendent Tor Garnett.

I have had no further dealings or contact from anyone within the Metropolitan Police since that day.

#### 7, BBC, SKY and ITV news,

On the 24th of May 2022 a number of news bulletins aired on the above three channels openly criticising Boris Johnson and other ministers for their multiple and blatant breaches of the coronavirus regulations. There was also heavy criticism for the poor and lack of investigation by the Metropolitan police into these matters.

It is now clear members of Government, the civil service and the police are guilty of serious criminal offences and the Metropolitan police are also guilty of perverting the course of justice by trying to cover up these serious criminal offences.

I have been trying to bring this to your attention as an independent investigative body since January 2022. We now have all of the main news channels reporting on this. It is now incumbent upon you within your capacity to fully investigate The Metropolitan Police, Warwickshire Police and West Midlands Police for their blatant failures by refusing to investigate serious crime, Perverting the Course of Justice and Assisting Known Offenders.

The vaccines for the coronavirus are causing serious harm, injury and death in all age groups throughout the United Kingdom.

Government ministers know this, civil servants know this and senior police officers know this, yet they continue to allow them to be administered to the men, women and children across the nation.

The evidence we have submitted as a collective proves this.

I appreciate you are not a medical establishment, however, I would urge you to make contact with the necessary departments to stop all coronavirus vaccinations immediately in order to prevent any further unnecessary harm, injury or deaths to the people of the United Kingdom.

All of the evidence, emails, videos, witnesses, experts, paperwork, victims and correspondence are available to the IOPC. This evidence will prove the assertions being made and also prove serious Misconduct in Public Office and other serious offences by many Metropolitan, West Midlands and Warwickshire Police officers.

For information and noting, attached below is the paperwork I submitted to the police at Parliament, Downing Street and Detective Superintendent Tor Garnett at Hammersmith Police Station on the 10th of May 2022.

It is no longer acceptable to ignore this evidence or the information that you have been provided by me and others.

It is no longer acceptable that the Metropolitan police and any other police force for that matter, ignore the crimes been committed at the hands of ministers, civil servants and the police.

It is no longer acceptable for these vaccines to be allowed to continue to be administered to the men, women and children of the United Kingdom.

Lucas, as I said to you on the phone yesterday the 24th of May 2022 and I asked you if this call was being recorded? You said "yes"

I said, the people of the United Kingdom have had enough of the criminality being committed by members of Parliament, civil servants and the police.

If the police or your organisation do not do the right thing and start to make arrests and bring those guilty of these offences to account, we the people will start to arrest these criminals as is our right in law.

This is not a threat, this is merely the people exerting their lawful right to prevent crime and arrest those responsible for committing such crimes, nothing more nothing less. In the absence of a just and transparent police service we will be left with no choice but to carry out these citizens arrests in order to bring to an end the tyranny we are being faced with committed by those in government.

The evidence is overwhelming and cannot be deliberately suppressed or ignored any longer.

Every police force in the U.K. must set up a major incident room and staff it with highly trained specialist officers.

All victims, of which there are thousands and thousands must be allowed to come forward and report the harm, injury and deaths, be treated as victims and be afforded all of the support they most urgently need.

Thank you, with hope that justice is done and there is accountability, but most importantly remedy for the many victims of these awful crimes.

Crimes that are continuing unabated, please stop them, now.

I respectfully request acknowledgment of this email and reassurances this matter will be treated with the utmost urgency that it deserves.

Yours sincerely

Mark Sexton.

Paperwork sent on the 10th of May. (Also sent to the BBC and Mr Ken Marsh of The police federation today 25/5/22).